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City of Greenville 

RFP #14-15-43 

Debris Management and Removal Services 

 

Responses to Questions Asked by Prospective Firms 

April 21, 2015 
 

 

1) On items 8 and 10 (trees and hangers) of the fee schedule, will the debris placed on 

Right of Way for pickup and haul under item 1? 

 

--RESPONSE:  The fees for Items 8 and 10 must be in accordance with accepted practices for 

reimbursement from FEMA after a disaster. 

 

2) On page 13, Item 1, it states “Contractor shall provide City with Payment and 

Performance Bond based on the estimated amount of the contract upon activation of 

the agreement.  Does activation of the agreement mean when the contract is signed or 

at the time the contract is activated with a notice to proceed? 

 

--RESPONSE:  Activation of the agreement means once the contract is activated and a notice 

to proceed is issued. 

 

3)  Does the City require a bid/procurement bond? 

 

--RESPONSE: See page 13, Item I 

 

4)  Does the City of Greenville have DMS’s already located?  If so do you have the 

addresses for them? 

 

--RESPONSE:  See page 4, Section III for debris management site information.  Pitt County is 

responsible for disposal in our county.  The County provides debris management sites and 

we would only set temporary sites if Pitt County could not handle the debris volume. 
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5)  Line item 20 – Management Fee for Landfill Site Disposal Operations – Does this mean 

Staging, Sorting, of C&D at the landfill in case of a large flooding event from the Tar 

River, like you experienced after Hurricane Floyd? 

 

--RESPONSE:  The means full management activities of a Temporary Debris Management 

Site as required for FEMA reimbursement.  This would only occur if Pitt County could not 

handle debris volume. 

 

6)  Are there any MBE, SBE, DBEs that the City of Greenville would recommend and has 

used before that is reliable? 

 

--RESPONSE:  No.  Please contact Denisha Harris, M/WBE Coordinator, with the City of 

Greenville at 252-329-4862 or dharris@greenvillenc.gov for any further M/WBE questions. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

No other questions were received. 
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